
 
 
 

 
Construction Includes: 

Street Reconstruction & Lighting 
Sanitary Sewer Main & Services 
Water Main & Services 
Storm Sewer 

Construction Schedule: 
Start Work:  
May 9, 2022 
 
Re-Open Roadway:  
November 12, 2022 
 

Following times subject to change 
Final Completion: 
June 2023 
 
              
 
 
 
          

Project Contacts: 
 
Rushford City Engineer 
Derek Olinger, P.E. 
Rushford City Engineer 
Cell: (507) 525-2685 
E-mail: derek.olinger@bolton-menk.com 

MnDOT 
Mark Anderson, P.E. 
MnDOT District 6, Resident Engineer 
Phone: (507) 429-6302 
Email: mark.w.anderson@state.mn.us   

Dunn Blacktop (General Contractor) 
Jayme LaPlante 
Phone: (507) 252-3466 
Email: jayme.laplante@rochsg.com  

Trunk Highway 30 Reconstruction Project 
Construction Newsletter Newsletter No. 15 – 11/18/2022 

This will likely be the last construction newsletter for the year. 

Hwy 30 Construction Update 
Now that the roadway is open to traffic, please be cautious of workers on 
site since various minor construction still remains. Over the next few weeks, 
workers will be on site intermittently to install pavement striping, construct 
concrete steps, and spraying mulch over exposed topsoil. On the west end of 
the project, crews will also be installing some guardrail. There are a few 
properties in downtown with missing downspouts; these will be reconnected 
soon. 

Spring 2023 Work 
If you had railing on steps that are being replaced with the project, the new 
railing will be installed next spring.  

Although yards will be covered in mulch this year, yards in phase 2 will be re-
seeded next spring. Please be patient with grass growth – the first year with 
new grass often involves bare spots and weed issues until the new grass is 
established and takes over. Your attention to regular watering and mowing 
will aid in this process. 

Concrete Work 
Wet concrete can sometimes be indistinguishable from dry concrete. As a 
best practice, please do not walk on any concrete that you are seeing for the 
first time. You may walk on concrete after 24 hours and drive after 7 days. 

Garbage & Mail Pick-up 
Garbage pick-up is back to normal. We are aware that several mailboxes were 
reinstalled in different locations than they were previously. Mailboxes will be 
relocated to the previous location soon.  

End of Year Concerns 
If you have any major concerns with the work performed in front of your 
home, it is very important that you voice your concerns as soon as possible. 
Waiting until after the contractor has left the project may result in no action 
taken. Please call one of the contacts listed in the left margin of this letter. 

Project Website 
Additional information about the project can be found on the project websites: 

 https://www.bolton-menk.com/client-sites/rushfordth30/   
 https://www.dot.state.mn.us/d6/projects/hwy30-rushford/index.html 

 


